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Board of Commissioners Regular Meeting Agenda 
Tuesday, March 17, 2015 

5:00PM 
I. Open Meeting 
II. Approval of Agenda  
III. Public Comment 

VI.  Information/Discussion Item 
  4.1 Community Medical Technician (CMT) Program Proposal – Chief Torpin 
  4.2 RFA Planning Committee Reports—Commissioner Maehren 
  4.3 Commissioner’s Report 
V.  Action Items 
   
VI.  Fire Chief Report 
VII.  Consent Calendar 
 7.1   Vouchers 
 7.2  Meeting Minutes of March 3, 2015  
VIII.  Executive Session 
  
IX.  Adjournment  
  
Next Regular Meeting:  April 7, 2015 

Northshore Fire Department 
Headquarters Station, 7220 NE 181st Street, Kenmore, WA 











Fire Chief’s Report 
Submitted by Chief Torpin 

March 17, 2015 
 
Administration/Financial: 
• Chief Torpin attended a Norcom Governing Board meeting. 
• Chief Torpin met with the City of Kenmore to discuss options we may have for the 

Station 54 facility. 
• Chief Torpin attended a Zone 1 Fire Chiefs meeting. 
• Chief Torpin and Kinnon Williams continue research on the LEOFF Section 115 

Trust. A memorandum was prepared by Mr. Williams regarding the legal aspects of 
forming a trust in Washington State. 

• AS Scaggs continued work on the benefit charge database correction process. A 
few additional required corrections have been identified. The Chief Torpin will 
update the Board at the meeting after a final full accounting is complete.  
 

Human Resources:  
• Attending quarterly chief meetings with shifts; Shared information regarding this 

year’s wellness program with WCIF. 
• Attended WCIF’s biometric webinar meeting to review and discuss details and 

information on onsite biometric clinic requirements, scheduling the event, etc.  
• HR Administrator Moore, ADC Morris and Chief Torpin participated in the 

Lieutenant interviews. Firefighters Anders Hansson and John Burrow were offered 
Lieutenant positions which both accepted.  

• HR Administrator Moore submitted wellness grant application to WCIF which was 
approved for $1,905.  
 

Training:  
• Performed semi-annual maintenance on FireBlast live fire prop. 
• Installed shelves in tower’s burn prop control room. 
• Completed tower air compressor project. 
• Training Division continues to develop and produce EMTG/Northshore training 

videos. 
• Delivered Monthly Training Assignments (MTA) material to Taylor and Katie. 
• Annual SCBA evaluations were administered to crews.  
• Fundamental Skills Challenge course was finalized. 
• Continued conversion work on Digital Combustion software with newer laptop to 

include picture files utilized for training scenario development. 
• Captain Sauer and Acting Deputy Chief (ADC) Morris attended weekly East Metro 

Training Group (EMTG) meeting. 



• Captain Sauer and ADC Morris met with ESCI for interviews and a workgroup as 
part of EMTG’s long term strategy and planning process. 
 

Operations: 
• Chief Torpin and ADC Morris have continued meeting with representatives from 

Shoreline, Bothell and Woodinville to discuss the Community Medical Technician 
(CMT) proposal. Shoreline will be hosting Mitch Snyder from the Kent Regional 
Fire Authority who will be presenting information about their CMT program and its 
benefits to the community. This presentation will be on April 2nd at Shoreline 
Station 61. Commissioners are welcome and encouraged to attend.   

• Acting Deputy Chief (ADC) Morris attended a NORCOM Operations meeting. 
• 4000 policy review is underway. 
• ADC Morris attended an ESCI sponsored EMTG strategy and planning meeting. 
• Premise information (target hazard or important information specific to occupancy) 

review is underway.  
• Pre-plan drawing updates were uploaded to NORCOM.  
• ADC Morris attended the King County Zone 1 Fire Operations Chiefs meeting. 
• Chief Torpin and ADC Morris attended the North King County Chief’s meeting. 
• ADC Morris participated in the Shoreline Paramedic Program interviews. FF 

Haugsven was selected to attend King County paramedic training slated for a 
September start. 

• Chief Torpin conducted quarterly Fire Chief Meetings with each shift. 
• Chief Torpin and ADC Morris participated in a meeting with the City of Kenmore 

and the 522 phase 2 improvement project. 
• With the absence of D Shift Battalion Chief, ADC Morris continued work on 

facilities issues. 
• Operations statistics for February: 

 

Incident Type Group Station # % Avg Resp Time %<=6Min Duration
EMS 51 104 53.33% 0:04:57 68.27% 0:38:31

57 67 34.36% 0:05:53 58.21% 0:54:57
Good Int 51 6 3.08% 0:08:31 0.00% 0:22:46

57 4 2.05% 0:06:18 0.00% 0:24:16
Fire 51 1 0.51% 0:02:59 100.00% 0:23:14

57 1 0.51% 0:05:54 100.00% 0:10:43
Pub Asst 51 2 1.03% 0:06:48 50.00% 0:16:44

57 0 0.00% 0:00:00 0.00% 0:00:00
False 51 7 3.59% 0:06:05 28.57% 0:18:30

57 1 0.51% 0:05:38 100.00% 0:07:39 Station 51 A-shift 1:11 Station 57 A-shift 1:22
Rupt/Exp 51 2 1.03% 0:04:11 100.00% 0:29:47 B-shift 1:12 B-shift 0:52

57 0 0.00% 0:00:00 0.00% 0:00:00 C-shift 1:20 C-shift 1:29
Grand Total 195 100.00% 0:05:22 63.10% 0:42:47 D-shift 1:16 D-shift 0:49

AVG 1:15 AVG 1:09
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Fire Prevention:  
• FI Booth helped with coordination and provided audio/visual assistance for a week 

long training class in the community meeting room. The class was sponsored and 
arranged by the Lake Forest Park Police Department. 

• FM LaFlam delivered a safety and preparedness presentation to the resident 
council at Brookdale Kenmore (formerly Spring Estates). The presentation focused 
on fire safety and injury prevention in the living units and the appropriate response 
for residents when the building fire alarm system activates. 

• Fire prevention staff arranged and facilitated a planning meeting to begin 
preparations for the Station 51 Open House to be held on June 20, 2015. 

• FM LaFlam met with Shoreline School District staff at Brookside Elementary to 
discuss a revision to the current parking layout and its effect on emergency vehicle 
access. 
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